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STOWEY SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 4TH MAY 2016
Present:
The Chairman of the Parish Council, Mr Betton in the Chair and 13 parishioners (being 3 Parishioners, 8 Parish Councillors, the Parish Council Clerk and the District Councillor).
Mrs Heathman acted as Clerk to the meeting.

Apologies:


Councillor Thornhill.
Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th May 2015 had previously been agreed and signed.

Chairman’s Report:


A copy of this follows these minutes.

Financial Statement:

A brief statement shows: 



Opening Balance
 £26,083






Income

 £28,436







Expenditure

 £22,908







Closing Balance
 £31,611
Charities Reports 

Tegg Charity

A Financial statement for 2015 was produced for this charity and read to the meeting. A copy follows these minutes.

Chew Magna Combined Charity.

A Financial statement for 2015 was produced for this charity and read to the meeting. A copy follows these minutes.

Richard Jones Foundation.

A Financial statement for 2015 was produced for this charity and read to the meeting. A copy follows these minutes.

Public Forum

A parishioner from Bishop Sutton raised concerns about large lorries and HGV’s using Sutton Hill Road for access to Stowey Quarry. He has written to B&NES and is awaiting a reply.
Another parishioner from voiced concerns about what is being dumped in Stowey Quarry and advised that the Environment Agency is monitoring this. 
The meeting closed at 7.48pm.

Chairman’s Report 2015/2016
Welcome and thank you all for coming. 

 

As Chairman of the Parish Council I will present a report on the activities of the council over the past twelve months. 

 

I was re-elected to the chair last May and Heather Clewett was elected as Vice Chair. 

 

The total number of serving councillors is ten, leaving one post vacant. During the year two new members joined the council, Paul Gleave and Elaine Daly and one member, Keith Tatham retired after 14 years service.

 

Anyone interested in joining the Parish Council can obtain more information from the Clerk.

 

There have been twelve meetings of your Parish Council in the last year, well attended by Councillors, with a slight decrease in presence by parishioners who made a total of 57 attendances over the year, 

The ward councillor from B&NES, Victor Prichard attended all 12 meetings and has kept the Council advised of matters relating to that authority. 

 

We have supported 11 of the 22 planning applications (28% down on the total of 28 applications last year), with parish councillors speaking against many of the large applications at B&NES development control meetings 

  

We have replied to consultation on many subjects, working with B&NES, other Parish Councils and the police amongst others.

 

We have worked with members of the community to complete the first neighbourhood plan within B&NES to be successfully adopted, following a 95% vote in favour at the referendum in August.

 

Parish councillors have attended many meetings with local groups covering a variety of subjects such as health, security, transport, and policy development.

 

We have formally contacted B&NES on many occasions regarding the condition of roads and pavements within the Parish. 

 

We have considered financial support requests from a number of village groups, with grants being offered to two. 

 

We have provided both internal and external safety inspections for the play area and have funded repair works where needed.

 

We have provided a parish cleaner for the village and continued to financially support a weekly coach to the surgery, 

The Parish Council continues to maintain a website (stoweysuttonpc.org) where parishioners can access information on meeting dates, agendas, minutes and find contact information for both the Clerk and councillors.

 

It is difficult to summarise all of the activity of your Parish Council, without producing a long list of items that are dull to listen to, and I am sure that I will have missed a number of items that individual councillors have contributed to, and I hope that they will forgive me. I would like to extend my thanks to everyone who attends Parish Council meetings and works on our behalf. 

 

K. Betton, 

Stowey Sutton Parish Council Chairman 

May 2016

